
News story: Minister Field statement
on terrorist attack in Kabul

This weekend’s terrorist attack on the Intercontinental Hotel in Kabul was
another tragedy for a country and people who continue to confront such
threats with great resolve. I would like to extend my heartfelt condolences
to all those killed and injured in the attack. I commend the valiant efforts
of the Afghan National Defence and Security Forces who worked day and night
with great courage and skill to defeat the terrorists, and whose swift
intervention certainly prevented greater casualties.

The UK will continue to work with allies and partners to help the Afghan
government defeat terrorism and to support the development of the Afghan
National Defence and Security Forces in dealing with this threat. We remain
committed to helping the Afghan people achieve a peaceful and secure future.
Terrorism will not succeed.
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